
 

 

                 Communiqué   
La Société des 40 Hommes et 8 Chevaux  

Grande Voiture du Missouri             

 
 

September 2018   - Grand Chef de Gare Calvin Bumgarner     -    L’Editeur Grant Willis 

 

                

 

 

 

Fellow Voyageurs,  

     Hope 

everyone is doing well. 

Summer is coming to an 

end and fall is just around the corner. 

 

August was a busy month for me. It started 

with installations of officers Aug 1
st
 at 

Voiture 292 and Voiture 1292 on Aug 9
th

. 

 

On August 16
th

 we dedicated the newly 

refurbished Missouri Box car, Voiture 333 

just finished it. They did an outstanding job. 

They made me proud to belong to the 40/8. 

The dedication and ribbon cutting ceremony 

was attended by the Queen of the fair and 

she also did a great job. If you are ever in 

Sedalia at the fairgrounds, go one block west 

and south of the grand stands and you can 

see the finished product.  

 

We went to Voiture 1379 annual Chic Nic 

fun raiser at Wallace State Park Aug 18
th

 

and we were off to Voiture 760 Aug.28
th

 for 

installation of officers in Springfield Mo.  

 

We had a great time everywhere we went, 

and everyone made us feel at home. 

 

Now we need to get busy with membership. 

Let’s get a good start and turn this year into 

a great one for Grande du Missouri. 

If you have an event or need anything don’t 

hesitate to call me. I will be glad to come or 

help you in any way I can. 

 

 

Thanks for all you do. 

Grand Chef de Gare 

Grande du Missouri  

Calvin Bumgarner 

Email: cbumgar522@aol.com 

Cell # 913-522-1103 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is the last newsletter for this new term, 

the next issue of the Communique will be 

monthly with articles from our new 

Directeur’s and Officers of the Grand. 

  Oct 2018 – Box Car, VAVS 

  Nov 2018 – Nurses Training, PR 

  Dec 2018 – Child Welfare, POW/MIA 

  Jan 2019 – Special Awards, Voiture 

Activities 

  Feb 2019 – Distinguished Voyageur 

  Mar 2019 – Carville Star 

On Friday October 26, 2018 there will be a 

 
 

Sous Grand 

Correspondants Notes 

The Grand Chef 

Sez 

mailto:cbumgar522@aol.com


cleaning out of the Grande records at 

Department Headquarters stating at 9:00 

am.  Come one come all to help.   

Terry Lanning Grand Correspondant 

 

Membership reports will be coming in 

October, but let’s get started collecting those 

dues for 2019 now and get a head start on 

this membership year. 

 
  

 

RITUAL 
 

What are Rituals and why do we need them? 

 

Ritual and ceremony are tools, Powerful and 

efficient tools at times. They can help us to 

set a clear intent and to keep our mind 

focused. They can help us to visualize. They 

are vessels that hold a safe space for you and 

enable you to enter different realities and 

expand your consciousness.  

 

Rituals can serve many purposes. They can 

calm our anxiety or increase our confidence. 

They can ease our grieving or strengthen our 

relationships with one another. 

  

In the face of uncertainty or tragedy, the 

familiar structure of a ritual has been found 

to help return a sense of control. In a recent 

study, people recalled a past relationship or a 

death of a loved one — many wrote about 

the rituals they performed to help get 

through the loss, and though the rituals 

varied greatly, all participants reported a 

higher sense of control and a more 

diminished sense of grief than those who 

simply wrote about the loss itself. 

 

Ceremonial observance adds lucid layers — 

depth, dimension, drama and distinction — 

to our lives, making the ordinary seem 

special, and the special, extraordinary. 

Through the practice of ritual we are 

privileged to experience ourselves as 

prepared, present, passionate, principled and 

potent. When we set aside the quality time 

and claim the psychic space for ceremony, 

when we assume the authority to do so, we 

are able to transform our perceptions, our 

perspectives, our experiences, and in the 

process, our reality.  

 

Rituals are a feature of all known human 

societies. They include not only the worship 

rites and sacraments of organized religions 

and cults, but also rites of passage, 

atonement and purification rites, oaths of 

allegiance dedication ceremonies, 

coronations and presidential inaugurations, 

marriages and funerals, school "rush” 

traditions and graduations, club meetings, 

sporting event Halloween parties, veterans 

parades, Christmas shopping and more. 

Many activities that are ostensibly 

performed for concrete purposes, such as 

jury trials, execution of criminals, and 

scientific symposia are loaded with purely 

symbolic actions prescribed by regulations 

or tradition, and thus partly ritualistic in 

nature. We can look at even common actions 

such as hand-shaking and saying "hello” 

may be termed as rituals.  

 

So if you are a member of a locale that is not 

the best at following the manual of 

ceremonies. Think about the positive 

psychological effects Rituals have on us as 

human beings.  

 

Kevin Johnson 

Grand Directeur Ritual 
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